Anstey Surgery PPG


	Date:


	28th April 2015

	Attending:


	Practice Representative:

Linda Smith – Practice Manager (LS)
PPG Representatives:

Peggy Robertson-Ritchie (PRR)

Barbara Stirk (BS)

Chris Bosley (CB)

	Apologies:


	


	LS Chaired the meeting of the Anstey Surgery Patient Participation Group (PPG).

	

	Agenda Items:
1. LS thanked PRR, BS and CB for attending the meeting. 
2. The minutes of the last meeting (10th November 2014) were agreed and these will be available for all patients to see via the practice website.

www.theansteysurgery.co.uk
3. News from the practice:
· Dr Morrison has started her maternity leave and will be taking 12 months off. Congratulations to Dr Morrison from the PPG. In her absence Dr Gunjan Virmani will be working at the practice all day Mondays and Thursdays. 
· Our phlebotomist is currently on sick leave due to surgery and it is hoped she will return to work mid-may.

· Our Health Care Assistant is also out of action, we have a 2 x temp phlebotomist working at present.
· PPG Awareness week is 1st – 6th June LS has secured a larger pull up banner from WLCCG to promote the PPG and to see if this will recruit more members.

· Quit 51 – is a new commissioned smoking cessation service. Patients can refer themselves to the service by ringing their Freephone number 0800 622 6968.

· LS reminded the PPG that the Care Quality Commission may wish to speak with PPG members when they visit although we have no date at present.

· The Health Visiting Team will no longer be running any clinics at the surgery. All HV services will be run from the SureStart Centre on Stadon Road, Anstey.

· The practice is in negotiation with a provider to see if an Ultrasaound service can be provided at the surgery. 

4. WL CCG PPG Network meetings – CB attended the meeting held at the NSPCC  on the 16th April 2016 an gave the group feedback. The group thanked CB for attending and agreed for him to attend future events on behalf of the group.
5. Actions for the group:
· The group reviewed the results of the Friends and Family Test for Jan, Feb & March 2015.  We read through the comments that patients had left. LS will feedback to the GPs as there were a few comments relating to waiting times. LS explained appointment lengths are 10 minutes but overrun if a patient is complex or if an emergency is being seen. LS to also request that receptionist inform patients if there is a delay.
· Patient Survey – The group is to look at preparing a future patient survey. LS will prepare a list of questions for the group to consider for a survey.

· Health Awareness Days – LS has sourced leaflets and posters to promote Sun Awareness Week 5th – 15th May. A display board has been purchased and LS will produce a display for the waiting room.
· The group agreed to support Stoptober –  LS will contact Quit 51 to source some leaflets to support this.
6. Any other business. LS explained the process of viewing a summary of your medical record. Patients need to be registered to use this service, to be able to view their medication, allergy and vaccination history. 
Date and Times of next meeting:

TBA
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Minutes of Patient Participation Group Meeting
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